10th District Newsletter-June 2017 American Legion Auxiliary Dept. of Wisconsin

Karen K Hansen President 511 W Marshall Rice Lake, 54868 715-236-7310

Mary Townsend Chaplain 1887 21st Ave. Rice Lake, 54868 715-234-5155 Sandra Werner Membership N3359 350th St. Menomonie 54751 715-235-0434

Karenkhansen3@hotmail.com

getmet77@hotmail.com

tlwslw66@gmail.com

Happy Father's Day and Flag Day Auxiliary Ladies,

I know none of you are Fathers but treat my greeting as a reminder for your husbands, Fathers and other males in your lives.

I am pleased to report we are still number 2 in State membership; that should give us good seats at the State Convention in July.

Speaking about the Convention, I am unable to attend this year. With a heavy heart I must inform you that I am experiencing some serious medical problems and under doctor's orders I have been put on Hospice. I am more than ready to meet my maker but want you all to give our new District President, Chrys Porter, your full support, as you did for me. Chrys is fighting her own medical problems, so keep us both in your prayers.

I hope many of you are planning on attending President Laurel's testimonial dinner this Saturday. This is the time we say thank you for the many years of dedication and service that our State Presidents must put in! I plan on saying good bye to many good friends.

Remember that Rice Lake will be hosting a 2017 ALA in the Know Conference in October. I have already received some topics that Units want covered. Officer training and Americanism were two of the requested topics. I will make sure Teresa Isensee is aware of these choices.

MEMBERSHIP NEWS.....SANDRA WERNER

Our Tenth District is still in 2nd place at 79.01%. We are continuing to collect dues for the 2017 membership year. We have 5 units currently at 100% or above. Haugen Unit 0540 102.38%, Brackett Unit 0550 102.27%, Baldwin Unit 0240 100%, Spring Valley Unit 0227 at 100%, and Fall Creek Unit 0376 at 100%.

I would like to thank Karen Hansen for picking me as her Membership Chairman for the last 2 years. We had some great times! Good luck to the new membership chairman and Chrys Porter our New President of the 10th District.

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER......MARY TOWNSEND

Merciful God,

Your kindness toward us is never ending. And we are thankful for ever good and perfect gift. We ask Your divine blessing on those who were affected by the recent storms. Mend their brokenness, restore their faith in You and grant them peace. Let us have compassion on those who have endured loss and help to meet their needs.

Bless the American Legion Family and the Active Duty Military.

God bless America! Amen God,

For God and Country,

Karen K Hansen 10th District President